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C/S-BOR-AWEBB-2002.04

RHODES UNIVERSITY

ALLAN WEBB HALL COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 30 July 2002

AT 19:00 IN THE HALL WARDENS FLAT.

2002.4.1 PRESENT

Messrs John McNeill (Hall Warden, Chair) and Matthew Charlesworth (Salisbury House Warden), Mesdames Verushka Chetty (Canterbury House Senior Student) and Joy Chidawanyika (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Mr Neil Dickson (Winchester House Senior Student), Ms Tendai Gwisai (Allan Webb Hall SRC Representative), Messrs Joseph Lin (Salisbury House Senior Student) and Steve Noble (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Ms Cathy O’Shea (Truro House Senior Student), Mr Richard Pickup (Salisbury House Sub-Warden), Mesdames Amy Wolfe (Hall Senior Student) and Nadia Schearer (Canterbury House Sub-Warden), Prof Lilla Stack (Hall Fellow), Mesdames Anne Warring (Truro House Warden) and Desiree Wicks (Canterbury House Warden), Messrs Edwin Ukama ( WinchesterHouse Sub-Warden) and Jens Wittrowski (Winchester House Sub-Warden).

Secretariat: Ms Nonte Mabalana (Allan-Webb Hall Secretary)

2002.4.2 LEAVE OF ABSENCE

Apologies: Prof Roger Jacob and Prof Lilla Stack

2002.4.3 OTHER MATTERS FOR THE AGENDA

3.1 Taking Bread out the Dining Hall.

2002.4.4    CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES

2002.4.4 HALL FUCTIONS

4.1 Hall Comm. Dinner

The Chairman reminded the Committee that the Hall Committee Dinner is on Tuesday, 6 August 2002.

4.2 Hall Garden Party

The Chairman noted that Canterbury House is to organize the Hall Garden party. The Chairman reminded the Committee that it was suggested that the Hall Garden Party should have a theme (ref: AW- 2001.4.6.5).  He also called for house reports, as this matter was to be raised in house meetings. Mrs Wicks, the Warden of Canterbury House reported that in the Canterbury House meeting the girls agreed to dress according to the theme if not in smart-casual. The Chairman suggested a voluntary theme and that Canterbury should decide on a theme. He requested the Sub-Wardens assist in controlling the Garden Party. He emphasized that should people not come to the Garden Party; they will have to organize lunch for themselves.

4.3 Hall Ball

The Hall Senior student, Amy Wolfe reported on her progress in organizing for the Hall Ball highlighting that the menu, wine, glasses, photographer and tickets have been organized. She noted that ticket sales will start on Wednesday, 30 July 2002 with the sale price of R130.00 per couple. It was suggested that House Senior Students should help sell the tickets and that people should book tables e.g. vegetarians in one table etc. In as far as the music is concerned Ms Wolfe reported that she would organize a Winchester Student to help with the music instead of having a DJ to cut costs. The Chairman suggested that a disco option should be investigated. Tendai offered to enquire about the campus DJ (Electrosoc).

2002.4.6 MATTERS ARISING

6.1 Feedback on Allan Webb Computer Lab

Mrs Wicks reported that the Canterbury girls are interested in using the lab even if it means using the machines as dumb terminals. The Chairman voiced some concerns about this arrangement stating that dumb terminals crash more than network terminals. It was then decided that Mr McNeill should approach the IT division and try to negotiate a deal with them and  to find out if the university could not re-cycle their old machines to the hall.

2002.4.7 NEW ITEMS

7.1 Sub-Warden Appointments

The Chairman noted that the process is different from previous years in that the process is spelt out step by step and that short listing will be done to see if candidates are worthy of interviews as opposed to interviewing everyone. He also noted that the RSAC members have been appointed and that short listing will start on Wednesday, 30 July 2002. He however, noted that although the process is somewhat structured, interviews will be casual so as not to frighten the candidates. He also pointed out that, the recommendations would go to HR, who would send letters to candidates before the end of term.

7.2 Hall Senior Student Elections/ House Comm. Elections

The Chairman pointed out that since the Sub-Warden appointment will be complete before the end of term, the Hall Senior Student elections could commence immediately afterwards. He noted that requests for nominations will be called before the September vacation so that the Hall Senior Student election could start at the beginning of fourth term. House Comm. election will commence soon thereafter.

7.3 Games Room

7.3.1 Usage

The Chairman mentioned that he had been approached by a number of individuals requesting to use games room for private parties. Before he opened the floor for discussion, he wanted to find out from Canterbury House how they feel about this given the level of noise that could be emitted in those parties. The Canterbury response was that they are not concerned as long as the party ended by 9.00pm. The Chairman noted that he liked the idea of having the games room used however, he is concerned that the snooker table might be damaged and the damages could be costly.

Suggestion: The Chairman suggested that the table should be covered with boards to protect      it when not in use.


Mr Pickup suggested that the snooker table be replaced with a pool table which is not as expensive to fix.


Mr Wittrowski argued that selling a snooker table would result in a loss to the hall pointing out that although the cost price was R25 000.00 the selling price would not be more than R5000.00. The Chairman added that there are people from the Hall who prefer snooker to pool.

The Chairman suggested the number of parties be restricted until the boards are installed, but also noting that Stephen Buchanan will allowed have a party in the games room as he had already been granted a permission. 

7.3.2 Pool Table

The Chairman, suggested that he could loan the Hall  +R5000.00 to buy a pool table with a coin facility. The suggestion was to put the pool table underneath the stage. In order to make room for the pool table, the pillar underneath the stage had to be moved without causing any damage to the structure of the building. Building Maintenance had given the green light for this.

He then wanted to find out from the Committee if they think this is a good idea or not.

Canterbury and Salisbury were in favour of the idea; Truro feels that the rest of the house will be drawn into the idea; Winchester did not comment.

It was suggested that the chip system be installed to limit the access to the facility. The Chairman suggested that the chip system in the Allan Webb Computer Lab be moved to games room if the lab is not going to be resurrected again.

The Committee agreed that this should go ahead.

7.4 Hall Warden’s trip to UK

The Chairman noted that he would be on leave as from Thursday of the last week of term until the last Saturday of the vac.  He noted that Ms Warring will be an acting Hall Warden for the period he will be away,

7.5 Housekeeping and Catering Staff

The Chairman informed the Committee that Mrs Nelani, the housekeeper is in a hospital for an operation and that Mrs Louw was filling in for her.  He also noted that the contracts of the casual staff (Aurelia and Pumza) would not be renewed because they were found guilty for leaving the workplace before time.  He however said he would enquire as to whether this decision cannot be reversed especially since Aurelia is believed to have been doing her job well.

The Chairman also pointed out that Mrs Scott, the caterer is gone to Stanley Kidd as she was just assisting in Allan Webb Hall. He also noted that Mrs Williams is now the new caterer and Ms Mtwalo will continue as an assistant caterer.

7.6 Aids Week

Mr Ukama encouraged the reses to participate in the aids week activities noting that the information on Aids weed activities is available from the Counselling and Career Centre website. Ms Gwisai informed the Committee that  Aids testing will be done in the SRC offices and that the results will be given the next day. She also noted that there will be pre and post-test counselling. The Chairman encouraged everyone to go for the testing whether or not they are regarded as high risk so as to encourage high-risk individuals to go for the test so that they can know their HIV status and maybe alter their life style so that they can live longer. 

Mr Ukama reported that Winchester is collecting clothes for people infected or affected with Aids. He then asked the Senior Students to distribute the bags in their houses and encourage students to donate old clothes. He also pointed out that Winchester students will beg outside the super markets for food to be donated to the organization dealing with Aids.

Mrs Wicks reported that Canterbury students are going to double book a meal and take the packed meal to St Patrick’s, an organization helping out people infected with Aids.

7.7 June Examination

The Chairman thanked Mr Charlesworth for putting together the exam reports and creating such comprehensive charts. Mr Charlesworth elaborated on the results explaining that there is no trend between bigger and smaller reses as well as between the male and the female reses. The Chairman noted that Matthews, a smaller res as well as Atherstone, a bigger res have done very well and that Salisbury had the worst results. Mr Charlesworth pointed out that although Salisbury had worst results, it had top students in the Hall. He also noted that Canterbury had average students.

2002.4.8 OTHER MATTER FOR AGENDA

8.1 Taking bread out of the Dining Hall

Mrs Wicks reported that one of the girls in Canterbury House feels that she should be allowed to take her bread roll out of the Dining Hall during lunch if they had Hamburgers for lunch instead of the normal two slices of bread allowed a Supper time. The Chairman stated that the Hall is not going to motivate this now and that maybe in time the Hall will be in a position to debate the bread issue again. He suggested that the student could take this matter to the SRC or as an individual to the board. He also noted that he does not have a problem with students taking out bread rolls at suppertime only instead of the bread but not at lunchtime.
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